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“In the magical universe there are no coincidences and
there are no accidents. nothing happens unless someone
wills it to happen”
~ William S. Burroughs

During this time of a non-existent ‘virus’ pandemic, world
lockdowns, mass business closings, economic failure, growing
bankruptcies, panic, and starvation, the rich are laughing all
the way to the bank. Coincidence? There is no such thing as
coincidence, as everything happens for a reason, and in this
case that reason is clear. Everything that is happening today
was planned long ago, so the obvious question is why are the
richest not affected by any fake virus like the rest of us,
and in fact have been able to use this farce to gain massive
wealth in a structured time of chaos? The only logical answer
to this question rests on the fact that they knew exactly what
was coming and when, and how to profit from it.

The multi-billionaires are part of the big club, the one that
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you and I are not allowed to join. That club is made up of
those that hold all the strings of the political puppets, and
those that call the shots. These are the self-claimed ‘elites’
that make up the top tier of the oligarcal pyramid of power,
and that walk in the halls of the big banks, corporations, and
tax-free foundations. They do no wait to see what will happen,
they cause the things that happen. They are the controllers.
That is why in the arena of power and control, there are never
coincidences; there is only certainty.

By using this purposely manufactured ‘pandemic,’ the world’s
billionaires’ wealth has increased from $8 trillion to $10.2
trillion from April until July this year. That is a 28 percent
increase in net worth for the richest on the planet in just
four months, while most of humanity has been economically
destroyed and locked inside home prisons.

Again, this is no coincidence, and since it is not, it is
blatantly obvious that it was the plan all along. While most
small  and  medium  sized  businesses  are  in  dire  condition,
devastated by the Covid response, big business has used a
crisis  brought  about  and  perpetuated  by  the  billionaires’
pawns in government. While children and families around the
world are starving, these evildoers are taking advantage of
this killer reset to line their pockets with money stolen from
the very people now starving.

Of course, there was a $2 trillion stimulus plan that was
passed into law for the supposed purpose of relief for those
individuals and small businesses harmed by the government’s
draconian response to a fake virus. Some of that money did go
to individuals in the form of a $1,200 payment, and some was
used  for  federal  unemployment  benefits  for  those  forcibly
removed from their jobs. But the bulk of the money went to
large  corporations,  state  and  local  governments,  large
hospitals, airlines, and the largest universities. The small
business portion, as it was labeled, also catered to companies
with up to $5 billion in revenue. Much of what went to smaller



businesses was in the form of loans that had to be paid back,
and many of the loan transactions due to this Congressional
Act went through large banks, allowing them to profit from
this stimulus bill. All in all, including money going to not
so small companies, about $1.3 trillion was spent mostly to
support large business. The balance was sent in small payments
to individuals, and used for unemployment meant to keep people
at home so they would not work. This also helped the rich get
richer.

It is imperative to understand that government has no money
whatsoever; it can only steal from its citizens. So every time
payments were sent out and collected by individuals and real
small businesses, it came out of the pockets of the same 99%
receiving what was called aid. In reality, most all money was
distributed to the wealthiest among us.

During all this chicanery, the stock market was supported by
trillions more dollars, and manipulation through the repo-
markets of up to a trillion dollars a day in what are called
repurchase  agreements,  or  short  term  borrowing  to  raise
capital, has been used as a tactic to prop up the markets. In
addition, the Federal Reserve continued to print money out of
thin air at levels never seen in history, piling more debt on
the public, destroying the value of the assets of the general
population.

With all the asset loss on closed or restricted businesses, on
commercial property, and the massive loss of wealth of the
lower and middle classes, the billionaires were able to buy
these assets for pennies on the dollar, allowing for huge
profits at the expense of the citizenry of America.

So it should come as no surprise that the wealthiest people in
the world have increased their net worth by $2.2 trillion in
just 4 months of this Covid hoax. This is just the beginning
of a massive wealth transfer from the poorest to the richest,
as  with  every  lockdown,  and  every  business  closure,  the



billionaires simply continue to make more money and gain more
power. The housing collapse coming in the near future will be
a  goldmine  for  the  rich  at  the  expense  of  homeowners
everywhere.

The most important thing to take from this scam is that it was
planned in advance, and the terror used to frighten the people
allowed the rich to not only gain immense wealth, but also to
do so with the help of all those in the political class that
claim to represent you. It is all a lie, and while the wealthy
billionaire class is unaffected by this virus scam, they are
laughing and partying while stealing from you all your money
and  property.  If  left  to  finish  their  agenda,  they  will
continue to amass wealth until they have most all of it, and
then will gain even more from a vaccination that will leave
the average person stupefied by state poison meant to allow
for the total control of all.

When will the herd disperse, and use their individual minds to
seek the truth, and in finding that truth, awaken to the fact
that no freedom can exist unless they alone create it?

“Insanity in individuals is something rare – but in groups,
parties, nations and epochs, it is the rule.”
~ Friedrich Nietzsche–Beyond Good and Evil Ch. 4
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